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TRAILER TRACKS 
 February 2023 

THE PREZ SEZ 
    

FEBRUARY, supposedly the last 
month of winter. The shortest 
month of the year and sorta a 
letdown after the festivities of 
Christmas and New Years.  But hey! 
How about if we make it a month of 
“getting to know you, getting to 
know all about you”? 

    Maybe, specifically , getting to 
know Sutherlin.  There are many 
interesting stores on the main 
street you’ve probably never 
visited.  So come join us (you don’t 
have to be a member of Chapter 9) 
and let’s visit two of them this 
month.  Many thanks to Rhonda 
Scott who has been planning a visit 
to The Radio Museum and the 
Calapoia Reflections Museum on 
Central Avenue for Feb 17..   You’re 
invited to join us for lunch at Sol De 
Sutherlin at 11:30.  After a leisurely 
Mexican lunch we’ll trot on over to 
the Calapoia Reflections Museum 
around 1:p.m. We’ll visit it and the 
next door Radio Days Museum.   

Most of us have lived here for years 
and never been inside these 
Central Avenue attractions. 

Rhonda is also planning a second 
“Getting to Know You” with visits 
to the “Woodworking” shop and 
“Family and Friends”. The latter is a 
surprising collection of goodies. 

When the weather improves we’d 
like to make a visit to the 
Woodworking shop and home in 
the country where you can see and  
buy some of the marvelous 
creations they make. Some of us 
were fortunate enough to visit this 
a few years ago and it’s a never-to-
be-forgotten experience. 

          SPAGHETTI DINNER 

Our “Betty Bush” Spaghetti Dinner 
was postponed due to a gas leak in 
the kitchen stove.  Yes, folks have 
been complaining of smelling gas 
for some time  but the leak was not 
discovered until right before Chef 
Denis was to prepare this year’s 
dinner. Repairs were made but  the 
dinner had to be postponed til the 
25th. 

Over 70 people enjoyed spaghetti 
served three different ways.  Garlic 
bread and an apple dumpling 
completed the meal.  Many thanks 
to Rhonda Scott and Ann David 
who worked faithfully with Chef 
Denis and to our “coffee and all 
around handy man”, David Hall. 

Chef Denis has also been preparing 
soup every Wednesday noon.  So 
far we’ve had turkey noodle, split 
pea ham, minestrone and cream of 
butternut squash.  Yum, Yum! 
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COMING EVENTS 

Feb. 8,  the 2nd Wed 
of Feb, at 9 a.m. will 
be our breakfast at 
Abbys.  Come and 
invite a friend. All are 
welcome. 

February 17 our first 
“Getting To Know 
You” visits in 
Sutherlin.  Join us 11: 
30 for lunch at Sol De 
Sutherlin , if you wish, 
then join us about 1 
p.m. to visit the Radio 
Days Museum and  
Calapoia Reflections 
Museum. 

 

 

 


